





BACKGROUND: Due to major projects that were mandated by the Environmental
Protection Agency, expenses to operate the Water, Wastewater, and the Solid Waste
Funds have increased substantially.

Staff and City Council have been discussing the impact of these projects and the rate
increases needed for the Water, Wastewater, and Solid Waste Proprietary Funds since
2009. The 2012 High-Level Rate Study depicted that a rate increase of 29% for the Water
Fund, 68% for the Wastewater Fund, and 75% for the Solid Waste Fund was needed by
2016. Rates were increased consecutively for three years starting in FY2013. The sum of
these rate increases were 21.3% for Water, 42.3% for Wastewater, and 32.1% for Solid
Waste. These rate increases accomplished bringing the difference between expenses and
revenues closer for the budget before the new plants became operational. However, the
rate increases did little to make up for the budget shortfall after the new plants were
online. According to Mike Hubbard’s September 2016 Rate Review presentation to
Council, rate increases were still needed to balance out the budgets.

During Staff’s discussion with Council, there was a clear consensus that another
monetary source is necessary to reduce impacts on needed rate increases. Staff believes
that using a portion of the 1% Sales Tax Special Revenue Fund is the most logical
approach. The City receives $3,878,658 annually from this fund. Using an amount, not to
exceed of $1,300,000 to supplement the Water, Wastewater, and Solid Waste Proprietary
Funds will reduce the rate increases substantially.

DISCUSSION: Through Resolution 2017-22, Staff is requesting to use funds from
the 1% Sales Tax Special Revenue Fund, not to exceed $1,300,000, to supplement the
Water, Wastewater, and Solid Waste Proprictary Funds. The staff is also requesting
approval to initiate a rate increase in the Wastewater Proprietary Fund of 7% in FY2018,
4% in FY2019, 2% in FY2020, and 2% in FY2021. An increase in the Solid Waste
Propriety Fund of 4.5% in FY2018, 4.5% in FY2019, and 4.5% in FY 2020 is also
requested. When approved, these rate increases will begin on July 1, 2017.

Staff’s analyses show that a rate increase in the Water Proprietary Fund is not needed
at this time. The total monthly monetary increase for the residential ratepayer at the end
of four years is $3.32 for Solid Waste, and $15.54 for Wastewater. The total monthly
monetary increase for the industrial rate payer at in four years is $3.32 for Solid Waste
and $834.20 for Wastewater.

As discussed with Council, the staff will review these rates on an annual basis to
determine if there is a need to reset the current course for utility rates.

ALTERNATIVES: Staff and Council have been discussing options concerning this rate
increase since 2009. Staff believes that the rate increases being requested through this
resolution is the most logical approach.







